DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WELFARE

BUREAU OF GENERAL INFORMATION

BUREAU OF SCHOOL SERVICE AND RESEARCH

LECTURE COURSE BUREAU

BUREAU OF VISUAL INSTRUCTION

## THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS UNIVERSITY EXTENSION DIVISION LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF EXTENSION TEACHING
BUREAU OF CLASS INSTRUCTION
BUREAU OF CORRESPONDENCE STUDY

May 14, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen 105 Robinson Gym Campus

Dear Phog:

Whether you've been trying to duck me or I've been out of town too much I'm not sure but I'm leaving at 6:30 this morning for Ann Arbor, Michigan, for our National Convention and will be gone the balance of this week. Enclosed is a write-up for the match for last year. Will you find it possible to talk with some of the fellows who played previously and learn whether the prizes should be for the seniors and alumni in a matched game or whether they should be given for those alumni who play during the day. Any publicity we expect to get out in connection with the commencement material should be in before I return. Will you please work out a plan on this and call Fred Ellsworth so that he can give the golf end of it some publicity.

When Fred gave me this clipping I agreed to get it back to him so you may keep it and hand it back to me or turn it over to him if you have a conference with him this week. I shall be glad to go into this further with you after I return but know that any publicity we may want to get should be in Fred's hands this week.

Sincerely yours,

Guy V. Keeler

GVK:mle

Assistant Director

Enclosed is a copy of "Instructions for Sports Committee". This was handed me by the general chairman.